






June 1999

Dear Alaskan:

I am pleased to present the 1999 Comprehensive Integrated Mental Health Plan (CIMHP).  In mandating this plan, the Alaska Legislature envisioned a practical document that would guide program funding decisions.  The 1999 CIMHP represents the mid-point of a five year effort to realize this vision using a results based budgeting approach.  The 1999 CIMHP also marks a significant milestone because it is the first plan to be used as a basis for justifying requests for program funding.  

The 1999 CIMHP reflects two major enhancements over the previous year’s document.  First, this document contains new sections on recommended strategies for achieving the desired results.  These recommendations of the  plan development team reflect new or expanded efforts that should be considered by the departments of the Executive Branch of State government, the Alaska Mental Health Trust Authority, the legislature and other agencies of State government in working to improve the health, safety, economic security and the quality of life of Alaskans.  They do not reflect the policy of the Department of Health and Social Services.  Second, a Data Development Agenda has been added to help identify and prioritize those steps that need to be taken to strengthen our ability to measure need and understand the results our programs achieve. 

I am very grateful to the generous commitment of expertise, information and genuine concern that have been given by members of the public and the staff of many agencies and organizations.  I would especially like to thank the multi-agency CIMHP Work Group which has worked with great deliberation to blend their diverse concerns into an increasingly more practical vision of how to improve the lives Trust beneficiaries.  

A coordinated planning and evaluation process is essential to achieving the desired result of improving the lives of beneficiaries.   As this comprehensive integrated planning process matures, we will continue to see improvements in the programs and outcomes for Alaskans.

Sincerely,

Karen Perdue, Commissioner

Department of Health and Social Services

